Grangemouth Community Council Meeting Thursday 15 June 2017

COMMUNITY SAFETY TEAM

ASB Reports Please note, figures relate to the previous full calendar month.

Period: 01/05/17 - 31/05/17

Total ASB Reports Falkirk Council Area	Breakdown of 3 geographical areas			Breakdown of 3 geographical a	
91	EAST-Grangemouth, Bo'ness, Braes	WEST-Denny, Dunipace, Bonnybridge, Haggs, Banknock	CENTRAL-Falkirk North and South		
	37	24	30		

Hotspot Patrols

Area	Issues	Actions
None		We identify hotspot areas through a multi-agency tasking group involving
		Police, Housing, SACRO, Fire Service and Detached Youth. These are areas
		experiencing high levels of antisocial behaviour.

Investigations: Period 01/04/17 - 30/04/17

ASB Concern	No of	
	reports	
Dog Fouling & Control of Dogs	16	
Litter/Fly Tipping	4	
Youth related disorder	9	
Other	8	

Events

Event Type	Date/ Time	Location	Comments	120

Further Information

Community Safety Team continues to monitor for Dog Fouling, Litter and other forms of Anti-Social Behaviour.

Issues were raised regarding younger youths not allowing small children to use play equipment in Zetland Park. Community Safety Team continues to patrol this area and any conversations with older youths have generally been met with a positive outcome. We continue to patrol the park both during the day and evening.

We continue to monitor a number of areas within Grangemouth following complaints relating to Dog fouling and Litter.

There have been separate complaints relating to fly tipping. 2 such matters have been resolved.

Contact Us

Phone	0808 100 3161	FREEPHONE 24/7
Email	community.safety@falkirk.gov.uk	
Online	Falkirk Council Website	www.falkirk.gov.uk/do-it-today
	A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR	

You can also find interesting information on:

Facebook page at www.facebook.com/FalkirkLitterTeam (please like and share)

Twitter account at www.twitter.com/LitterTeam

17/41 Treasurer's Report C Cllr Linton advised the meeting that the Community Council had funds to the value of £1,836.93. A cheque for £29.95 has been raised to avoid advertisements on our website.

An Email has been sent to Brian Pirie to ask when 2017 funding will be made available.

<u>17/42 Matters Raised by Members of the Public with Community Councillors</u> C Cllr Richards advised that the council had spread weed killer on the area next to the La Scala. There had also been a suspected break in at the La Scala. Cllr Spears voiced his concern that the building was unsafe and agreed to contact the HSE and local authority.

C Cllr Milne said that signs had now been erected in Zetland Park asking drivers to slow down. They appeared not to be working as she herself had witnessed a speeding driver almost hit a small child. Community wardens had been on site at the time, had spoken to the driver but had received an abusive response. C Cllr Brown has agreed to raise this at a meeting he has arranged with Jessica Paterson of Falkirk Council.

C Cllr Linton raised the issue of speeding drivers and parking on Central Avenue. Cllr Balfour has agreed to raise the issue again with the Roads Department.

There being no further business the meeting was terminated.

The next monthly meeting will be held on Thursday 15th June at 7p.m.